

MINUTES OF “SPECIAL” MEETING


TECHE-VERMILION FRESH WATER DISTRICT

March 10, 2021



	The Board of Commissioners met on the above date at the Teche-Vermilion Fresh Water District office located at 315 S College, Suite 110, Lafayette, LA at 2:00 p.m. via Teleconference.  Member’s present were:  Mr. Ed Sonnier, Mr. Ralph Libersat, Mr. Donald Segura and Mr. Tommy Thibodeaux.  Member Absent: Mr. Bradley Grimmett.  In addition, present were: Mr. Alex Lopresto, Mr.  Donald Sagrera, Mr. Darryl Pontiff, Mr. Gene Sellers, Jr, Ms. Wendy Dupuis, Acadiane Renovations, Ltd, Blount General Contractor, LLC, Charles Carter Construction Co., Inc., Cuzan Services, LLC, E. L. Habetz Builders, Inc., J Reed Construction, Inc., M. A. Wilson Construction and Consulting, LLC, M. D. Descant, LLC, Rudick Company, Inc., Select Building Systems, Inc., Sienna Construction, LLC, and Thomas Brothers Construction, Inc.

	At this time of the Public Meeting, the Chairman called for any public comment regarding the Agenda.  There was no comment.
Upon motion by Mr. Thibodeaux and seconded by Mr. Libersat, the Board moved to enter into New Business to close period for accepting bids on the New Office Building at the Pump Station.  Motion unanimously carried. 

Upon motion by Mr. Libersat and seconded by Mr. Thibodeaux, the Board approved a Resolution of Acceptance from McInnis Brothers Construction, Inc, for the completion of the Contract for the Conveyance Channel Control Structure South Gate and Well Rehabilitation.  Motion unanimously carried.  (Resolution Attached)

Upon motion by Mr. Libersat and seconded by Mr. Thibodeaux, the Board moved to enter into New Business to open bids for the New Office Building at the Pump Station.  The Bids will be taken under advisement and will be awarded at the March 22, 2021 Board Meeting.  Motion unanimously carried.
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Upon motion by Mr. Thibodeaux and seconded by Mr. Libersat, the Board moved to enter back into Old Business to discuss proposal for the removal of trees at the Ruth Canal from structure to Vermilion River.  Motion unanimously carried.   

Upon motion by Mr. Thibodeaux and seconded by Mr. Libersat, the Board approved the proposal from Babin Construction Co. Inc,.for $148,500 to remove trees along the Ruth Canal from the structure to Vermilion River.  Motion unanimously carried. 

	Upon motion by Mr. Libersat and seconded by Mr. Thibodeaux, no further business was brought forth, therefore the meeting adjourned.  

